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Building a Culture of Excellence 

: 6921 3533      : 54 Hampden Ave, North Wagga Wagga 

: www.northwagga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au   : northwagga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
What’s on at NWPS 
 Thursday  26th July Assembly Yrs K-2 2.15pm - Councillor badges presented 

 Thursday 26th July Assembly Yrs 3-6 2.40pm - Councillor badges presented  

 Thursday 26th July Girls Touch Knockout - Jubilee Fields 

 Mon-Fri  30th July-3rd August Footsteps Dance Program 

 Wednesday 1st August P&C Meeting 6.30pm - Staffroom 

 Thursday  2nd   August Footsteps Disco 5pm -7.30pm – School hall  

 Friday  3rd August Stage 2 Netball Gala Day - 2 teams attending 

 Mon-Fri  6th - 10th August Education Week and Book Fair (Open Day 8th August ) 

 Tuesday  28th August School photos 

http://www.northwagga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:northwagga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAY 

How great is it to be back at school!? Our staff got a head 

start, one day ahead of the students, with a full day of 

professional learning yesterday. Their agenda included 

learning around the School Excellence Framework and 

External Validation, the new Literacy and Numeracy Learning 

Progressions, and explicit teaching around Learning Intentions 

and Success Criteria to enhance student learning 

opportunities and outcomes.  The highlight of the day, 

however, involved staff from Kooringal Public and The Bidgee 

School who joined us for a two hour session on Trauma 

Sensitive Practice.  This session was presented by Mrs 

Marianne Mitchell, Principal at the Bidgee School, and was 

confronting, thought provoking, informative and above all 

else, excellent in the content and message around how we 

cater for all our students. 

Many thanks to Marianne 

for the amazing insight into 

the latest research into 

early brain development, 

with a particular emphasis 

on students who have 

experienced significant 

trauma. 

 
LAST WEEK OF TERM 2 

In the final week, three of 

our classes honed their 

cooking skills in the staff 

room as their units of studies in nutrition and procedure writing 

culminated in cooking that was enjoyed by the whole class.  Blue 

Class cooked a wonderful vegetable and pasta soup, Red Class cooked 

pumpkin scones and Yellow Class cooked pizza.  What a great way to 

celebrate the end of learning! 

We finished last term with a great day of celebrations around NAIDOC 

Week.  All teachers led different activities around Aboriginal arts, 

crafts, cooking, games and stories.  This was complemented by all 

students also having cultural activities with Mr Mark Sadler.  

Well done to everyone for such a great day of fun and participation. 

 
MRS RICHARDSON 

On the very last day of term, we were shocked, delighted (and a little 

bit sad) that Mrs Richardson was offered a teaching contract at Young North Public School for the remainder of the year.  Mrs 

Richardson has driven to North Wagga each school day for the past 4 years (even longer if you add in her university days) from her 

home in Harden!  Yes,  that’s a round trip each day of nearly four hours of driving.  We wish her every success as she settles into the 

new school and love the fact that she will only now be 25 minutes from home!   

Red Class will be taught by Mrs Wood on Mondays and Tuesdays.  Mrs Driscoll will teach the class for the remainder of the week.  

We are delighted that both teachers are well known to our students, and expect that the children will settle in really well to the 

change of teacher. 

Have a great week 

Mandy Crocker 
Principal 
 
 
 

 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOS : 

Tuesday 28th August 

A big thumbs up to Mr Green 

for assisting us with some play 

equipment repairs in the 

holidays.  Thanks, Wayne! 



. KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS FOR 2019     
It is now time to enrol your child in Kindergarten for next year!  
You can either pop into the office to collect an enrolment form or you can 
print one off from the NSW Department of Education website.   
If you are aware of anyone who is within our school zone, and who has a 
child who is commencing school in 2019,  
please encourage them to visit the school so they can be added to our 
mailing list and collect an enrolment package. Please return enrolment 
forms as soon as possible to the school office on completion, so details can 
be entered into our system. 

 
‘100 DAYS’ OF LEARNING FOR KINDERGARTEN 
On Friday the 6

th
 of July, Kindergarten celebrated 100 days at 

school. We had an amazing party where we ate delicious and 
nutritious treats supplied by our generous parents. Many thanks to 
all families who were able to contribute, we all know a strong start 
to school, where students feel happy, safe and secure, are the first 
steps to setting up a love for life-long learning.  We are very much 
looking forward to the second half of the year.  

 
FOOTSTEPS DANCE! 
Just a reminder that Footsteps Dance will  be on again next week. Every day during Week 2 the 
students will participate in a 40 minute workshop straight after lunch. This program is delivered in 
a fun, exciting and motivating atmosphere where every student is encouraged to do their best. On 
Thursday night there will  be a disco in our school hall, where the students can practise the dance 
moves they have learnt during the week. This disco will  be run in two time slots - K-2 5pm-6:00pm 
and 3-6 6pm-7:30pm. The cost for the disco is $5 and there will be limited glow products available 
for purchase for $1-$2.  
Trudy Standley 
Coordinator  
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STAGE 3 DANCE TROUPE 
CONGRATULATIONS! 
We've done it again! Due to our outstanding 
performance at the Riverina Dance Festival, NWPS 
Dance Group have  been selected to perform at the 
State Dance Festival in Sydney on Thursday 13th 
September. 
Fantastic effort from everyone involved; Mrs Fisher, 
Mrs Measday, Mrs O'Reilly, Mrs Jolliffe and all our 
fabulous parents who get the students to 
rehearsals each week and their support when we 
danced in Albury. Mrs Standley couldn't be 
prouder! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ASSEMBLY FOR TERM 3  WEEK 1   
Our first assembly for this term will be this Thursday 26

th
 July, where all Term 3 Class Councillors will receive their badges.  

Congratulations to the following Class Councillors:  
Kinder -Eli Colaiacovo, Rubi-Ann Driscoll  Pink- Violet Maurer, Harris Eyles 
Yellow- Dustin Kleeman, Isabel McInnes  White- Amelia Bowen, Harry Chisholm 
Red- Albie Cattle, Ashton Feary   Purple- Finlay Barber, Moses Farah 
Blue- Mia Mulley, Jake Mahoney   Black- Jed Barby, Melanie Philpott 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiz5aDq0rbcAhVDMN4KHR_sA6UQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://bundcentss.eq.edu.au/Calendarandnews/News/Pages/School-Disco.aspx&psig=AOvVaw2czI2T-HjE98qdQ246VA_C&ust=1532484217002195
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiap6SZ2bbcAhXHXbwKHSOZBGIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.congratulationmessage.com/&psig=AOvVaw2IY814DcBUAHvAb21dBS-g&ust=1532485917615058


Navy- Charlotte Cox, Marley Mullavey  Orange-Thomas Spackman, Emmy McMahon 

CANTEEN NEWS 
Wednesday 25

th
 July - Jane Chobdzynski 

Friday 27
th

 July - Jason Davis, Carol Mulley 
Wednesday 1

st
 August - Kate Plum, Emma McKenzie 

Friday 3
rd

 August - Kylie Milton, Elizabeth Fletcher, HELP NEEDED (12-2) 
 

UNIFORM NEWS 
Uniform orders together with payment can be handed in to the school office and once a week (on Fridays) the uniform co-
ordinator will fill the orders and send them home with your child.  
Please note that only cash/cheque can be accepted for school uniforms or P&C activities as this is run by the P&C, not the school.  
Cheques are to be made out to NWPS P&C.  Uniform orders may be sent in with your child or delivered.  
All uniforms are in sizes 4-16.  Girls tights 4-6 (SOLD OUT) 7-10, 11-14.  Hats XS, S, M, L 
North Wagga Public School P&C Uniform Price List 
Short sleeve gold polo- $22   NEW Girls grey skort with gold NWPS initials- $25  
Green winter jacket- $40    NEW Girls grey tights- $10 
Sports shirt- $25     NEW Polar fleece green jumper- $25  
Sports shorts- $25    V-neck green jumper- $25 
Boys grey pants- $22    Girls grey bootleg pants- $22 
Hats-$5       Library Satchel Bag with logo- $15  
Sports track pants- $25 
PLEASE NOTE: limited stock in : girls tights 7-10, 11-14   Girls size 6  & 10 bootlegs pants, size 10 sports shirt & size 8 trackpants    
No Size 8, 14, 16 polar fleece  No Size 14 or 16 jackets         No more orders will be sent to LW Reid this winter. 
     

NOTES ETC TO BE RETURNED 
STAGE 2 GREAT AUSSIE HOLIDAY PARK EXCURSION - Year 4 $65 Instalment due now, Year 3 $45 Final payment due Friday 31

st
 

August  
FOOTSTEPS DANCE PROGRAM - $10 payment and permission note due tomorrow, Wednesday 25

th
 July 

VOLUNTARY PARENT SCHOOL CONTRIBUTION -$48 Payment would be appreciated as soon as possible 
SUBJECT CONTRIBUTION -$30 Payment would be appreciated as soon as possible 
NETBALL GALA DAY - $8 Payment and permission note due Friday 27

th
 July 

GREEN STAGE 2 EXCURSION NOTE - Permission note due Friday 24
th

 August 
PINK STAGE 2 OVERNIGHT EXCURSION NOTE - Permission note due Friday 24

th
 August 

YELLOW STAGE 2 EXCURSION PARTICIPATION NOTE - Conditions of participation note due Friday 24
th

 August 
MARKETPLACE EXCURSION/KINDERGARTEN AND BLUE CLASS – Premission note due Friday 3

rd
 August 

MARKETPLACE EXCURSION/DANCE TROUPE – Permission note due Wednesday 8
th

 August 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Today each family will receive a new Winter 

Canteen Menu for Term 3. Please take note of the 

new yummy wraps and  snacks on offer. 

PLEASE NOTE THE “FOOTSTEPS DANCE NOTE” IS DUE 

TOMORROW!!! Cash fine, although online payments a quick and 

easy way  


